

**New Cumnock Community Council  
Community Council Meeting  
Wednesday 31<sup>st</sup> October 2018**

**Sederunt Community Council representatives in attendance:**

M.Walker (Chairperson)  
D. Rush  
R. Laurie  
G. McConnell

E. Bennett  
P. Wilson  
L. Rush(Notes)

**Sederunt visitors in attendance:**

I.Allan  
I.Howat

G.Parker  
Sergeant Ian Harvey

**1. Welcome**

Chairperson Marie Walker thanked everyone for their attendance and welcomed all visitors to the Community Council Meeting.

**2 Apologies**

Apologies were received from:

- Derek Rush
- W Young (EAC)
- J Kane
- I Allan

**3 Minutes of Last Meeting**

Minutes of the last meeting were approved. Proposed by D. Rush, Seconded by R.Laurie.

Discussion took place regarding new members.

E.Bennett thanked everyone for their kind wishes when he was ill.

## 4 Police Report

Sergeant Ian Harvey introduced the locality police team, PC Tommy O'Pray and PC Ian Black. They can be contacted by email or link on police Scotland website.

Discussion took place regarding what priorities we would like the police to deal with. We have to inform them of 2. M. Walker asked the members to think about it and raise at next meeting.

Sgt Harvey email address: [ian.harvey2@scotland.pnn.police.uk](mailto:ian.harvey2@scotland.pnn.police.uk)

Castle – 1 male arrested for assault and theft.

Castle – 2 youths reported for willful fire raising

West Park – vandalism

Pathhead - housebreak

## 5 Financial Report

E.Bennett discussed.

Windfarm grant,s details for the reason for application to be added to minutes.

Discussion took place regarding community buy ins.

## 6 Report from Groups

Events Group – D. Rush

Plan for stalls completed.

Christmas lights paid.

License and insurance paid.

Development Trust – R. Laurie

Arranging to meet with EAC regarding lease for Golf Club.

Golf club has plan on raising funds.

Glenafton Athletic draft report received.

Working Mens Club has new members and new committee, has events planned to raise funds.

Sam McVey has sent a lease for Burns Statue.

Sheena the development officer will increase to 2 days in November.

No meetings arranged with developers at the moment.

## **7 Correspondence**

All emails are being forward to the members when received.

No EAC, Vibrant community or Yip world representatives at meeting. M.Walker will contact Bobby McCulloch.

## **8 Comments from East Ayrshire Council**

None

## **9 AOCB**

Email received regarding road closure. D Rush showed members the map of closure.

Drains at Ashmark not cleared, W. Young was raising this with the Council. Lee will email to follow this up.

P. Wilson discussed new signs into Catrine, Auchinleck and Cumnock.

G.McConnell raised waste being dumped on Piperhill. Is there permission for this to be done. Lee to email SEPPA.

## **10 Date of Next Meeting**

The next meeting will be held Wednesday 28<sup>th</sup> November 2018 7pm.